
Dan Shier reporting: 

1st Sunday in August racing started out rough. Light wind. Not the good direction.  Jerry Yeazell and I 

set the course for what I hoped the wind would be. When 11 am rolled around and we started racing.  

Big wind shifts kept things interesting and had us sailing at some very interesting angles to get around 

the course.  Per Flygare was late and now has to bring Swedish doughnuts for the rest of the year as 

punishment.  The wind kept building in pressure as the day went on.  What started out looking like it 

was going to be a bad day turned into a pretty good day. The racing was fun and interesting.  I made 

the participants listen to me drone on about starting strategies and the meaning of inner peace, but 

in the end by the numbers 5 skippers and 18 races.  See everyone next time. 

 

 

 



 

 



 


